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Parish Council
Date: 	Tuesday 12th March 2024 at 7pm
At St Mark’s Church  Bestwood Village


Present;
J Ashworth (Chair) C Brown, R Davidson, I Hart, J Noone
Borough Councillor R Ellis
8 members of the public
Clerk – Louise Turgoose

MINUTES

	FULL

2024.55. 
	Silence to remember those that have passed
Observed


	FULL

2024.56. 
	To receive apologies for absence
L Newcombe, R White


	FULL

2024.57. 
	To receive and consider - Declarations of members’ interests and dispensations from non-participation
None


	FULL

2024.58. 
	To receive and approve - Minutes of the Council meeting held on 13th February 2024
Amendments made
Approved (JA/IH)

Cllr Barnfather arrived


	FULL

2024.59. 
	To receive and note - Any update on actions arising from previous Parish Council decisions (not included elsewhere on the agenda)
CB - Butlers Hill flooding has been noted by the environment agency. Meeting has been arranged. Cllr Barnfather to update further. 
JA - Bin problems has been resolved. 
RD - Grass area near school has been tidied. 
LT - Welfare Community Garden Grant cannot have restrictions imposed retrospectively but assistance is still being offered. To be added to the next agenda. 
LT - Awaiting contact details for Morris Homes regarding lighting issues. 


	FULL

2024.60. 
	To receive reports from
a) County Councillor
Has been chasing the Butlers Hill flooding issues. Response received in which contact was made with Severn Trent and that the blockage was reported. Severn Trent are arranging for a clean up crew to attend. 
Via representatives met on site last Friday morning. Unable to get to the inspection chamber. Contractors plan to be on site this Thursday and Friday to manually jet the drains and hopefully clear the blockage. 
The pathway will the be cleaned. 

Moor Road flooding clearance works seem to have been working well so far, but the issue has not been permanently resolved to date. 
There is a blockage at the outflow pipe in to the Lean and a considerable amount of silt needs to be removed. 
This is not the responsibility of the County Council, so they have been negotiating with the developer and management company who have been given a deadline to resolve the blockage. This will be monitored by Nottinghamshire County Council. 

CB asked what the deadline was. Cllr Barnfather cannot say but will provide an update when further information is available.  

Park entrance issues have been raised with the Green Estates Team. 

b) Borough Councillors
Cllr Ellis thanked Cllr Barnfather for his perseverance. 

Budget meeting was held last Wednesday and budget was resolved. 

There is a possibility that Men in Sheds may be moving in to the village. Portable classrooms on the old Hawthorne School site would be helpful to house the group and requested Cllr Barnfathers help in this. The Welfare have offered land to the group and this will be sited near the Community Centre. 
Cllr Ellis explained the concept of ‘Men in Sheds’. 

c) Parish Councillors
IH - Replacement defibrillator cabinet was agreed last year but has been delayed due to the power supply issues. This should be resolved in April. 
JA - Hopes to provide training within the village for defibrillator usage. 
RE - East Midlands Ambulance Service run awareness raising sessions and will keep JA informed. 


	FULL

2024.61. 
	To receive - Parishioners questions/statements (normal duration 15 minutes)
Resident received a letter regarding an application to build 93 homes and questioned if this was approved. 
JA advised that this has not yet been decided by the planning committee and a consultation is currently open on this matter. 
Resident raised their concerns with this development, including wildlife, infrastructure, public transport, health services etc. 
Resident requested that BVPC raise these concerns with the planning department on their behalf. 
Cllr Barnfather objected to the core strategy of roughly 2012 and spoke on behalf of residents at the public hearing. The Core Strategy was approved at public hearing. This land is in the aligned core strategy and therefore has been earmarked for housing. The application has been registered and validated, and the letter received by residents gives them an opportunity to voice their concerns. Cllr Barnfather explained the planning process and encouraged residents to respond to Gedling. 
Cllr Ellis reiterated the need for objections to include material planning considerations and phrasing of objections. Cllr Ellis supported the residents in their objections towards wildlife and infrastructure. Cllr Ellis explained government housing targets. 
Resident raised the issue of the same developers broken promise regarding ‘temporary access’ to the school from Keepers Close remaining as the primary access to the school site. Cllr Barnfather explained the agreement was made with previous directors and unfortunately these have now changed and the promise has not been kept. The spine road is still promised but it is not legally enforceable. 
JN asked when the next plan was to be created. Cllr Barnfather explained that the Greater Nottinghamshire Strategic Plan is currently out for consultation. 

Resident asked what the mechanism for the PC, BC and CC to ensure that health services are provided for the area? Cllr Ellis responded that this would require persuasion of the relevant departments of government or the health service. JA explained that the Parish Council have limited scope but that when this was requested a number of years ago the GP services did not find it commercially viable at the time. Another resident advised that a bid was submitted for the old school site for health provision but this was declined. JN advised this could be requested with the S106 money. 

Resident raised concerns regarding the tree felling taking place in the Country Park by the Park Rangers. A badger set has been destroyed. When the resident voiced these concerns they were spoken to derogatorily by others. Resident asked that this be monitored. JA advised that this is owned and managed by Nottinghamshire County Council. IH advised that this work has been undertaken by contractors. A plan has been created by the Rangers and has been shared with the public. 
The Clerk will pass these concerns on to the relevant department and request that this is reviewed and monitored. 

Resident requested regular clearances and maintenance of the drainage. JA advised that this has been raised with the LLFA following the last meeting. 

Resident asked if the Welfare Community Garden and Men in Sheds could be advertised in the next newsletter. Cllr Ellis advised that the Welfare would likely welcome assistance from new volunteers to get the community garden organised. 

Resident raised an issue with the bridge lighting. CB advised that she has contacted the railway service advised that this was not their responsibility. CB to contact Cllr Barnfather to seek his assistance with this. 

Resident objected to the 3 week diversion proposed by Severn Trent during the pipeline works. Cllr Barnfather explained that this is a statutory undertaking and therefore has to go ahead. Resident raised the issues this would cause with emergency services, traffic problems and access issues. It was clarified that this is within the Nottingham City Council. Clerk to write to Severn Trent objecting to the 3 week closure and Chairman to attend the drop in session on Tuesday. 


	FULL

2024.62. 
	To approve - payments for the month (as e-mailed to Councillors to pay)
	22-Feb-24
	Laura Newcombe 
	Light switch on - Mince pies 
	-£37.06 

	22-Feb-24
	Laura Newcombe 
	Christmas Cards 
	-£366.59 

	19-Feb-24
	LOUISE TURGOOSE
	PHONE CONTRACT 
	-£13.99 

	22-Feb-24
	LOUISE TURGOOSE
	PAY BVPC
	-£304.25 

	22-Feb-24
	HMRC
	475PP01409936
	-£76.00 

	26-Feb-24
	Hugo Fox
	Website 4459 (Direct Debit)
	-£11.99 

	01-Mar-24
	Countrywide ground 
	560833
	-£160.00 

	01-Feb-24
	Countrywide ground 
	555692
	-£160.00 

	19-Mar-24
	NPower - Direct Debit
	INV09854498
	-£50.01 


Approved (JA/IH)


	FULL

2024.63. 
	To review and respond to - Planning applications requiring formal representations on behalf of the Council for applications received since the last Full Council meeting
      - Lacewood Close; Change of use 2023/0831
Concerns raised with the documents provided and with the company providing the care
      - Land south of Sycamores; Addition of 3 Properties 2024/0101 
Concerns raised regarding the proposals
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	FULL

2024.64. 
	To receive update on - Lengthsman scheme (JA)
Outstanding items (Ball Court) to be chased up


	FULL

2024.65. 
	To receive update on - Community consultation 2024 (CB/LN/RW)
Event rescheduled to Saturday 11th May. 
Local graphic designer has provided a design and draft shown to Councillors. 
The Welfare and the School have agreed to be a drop off point for the consultations. CB to approach the shop/post office to request they become a drop off point. 
Consultation to go out 21st April. 
Rough costs include printing at £300, design at £100 and online questionnaire subscription service. 
The online consultation is almost ready to be made available. 
Clerk email address and phone number to distributed to assist with completion. 
Consultation will end on Sunday 19th May. 
Draft to be circulated to Councillors when complete. 


	FULL

2024.66. 
	To receive update on and resolve change of date for - Consultation event (LN)
LN and RW were not available to give an update on the event. 


	FULL

2024.67. 
	To receive update on grants and donations; 
-Hawthorne School PTA 
Confirmation email sent. No response received
-Friends of Bestwood Country Park 
Confirmation email sent. No response received


	FULL

2024.68. 
	To resolve - The purchase of road signage to read “no access through Bestwood Village” or similar for future road closures (such as flooding)
Clerk reported that it is not advisable to purchase road signage and this should be left to the County Council who have the facilities to arrange road closures.


	FULL

2024.69. - 
	To note  - Items arising from correspondence
Nothing to note 


	FULL

2024.70. 
	To receive update on - Severn Trent Pipeline 
Clerk to write to Severn Trent objecting to the 3 week closure and Chairman to attend the drop in session on Tuesday. 
Cllr Barnfather to look in to the public transport arrangments for this duration. 


	FULL

2024.71. 
	To review - Draft 2 of community newsletter and advise of any alterations required
Clerk presented new draft. Event News section remains blank as this has not been received. 
Councillors to review and send any amendments. 


	FULL

2024.72. 
	To resolve - Newsletter printing costs and expected turnaround date
Delegated authority given to clerk to organise printing of newsletter when amendments received (JA/CB) 


	FULL

2024.73. 
	To receive update on creation of a policy on how the Council handles queries on planning applications and responses on behalf of the Parish Council (LN)
Working Party organised to discuss the recent planning application received for 90+ houses and generate a draft response. Membership includes JA, JN and IH. (IH/JN) 

Bestwood Village Parish Council planning policy to be deffered to a future meeting. 


	FULL

2024.74. 
	Items for future agenda - 
- To receive update on alternative website provision (LN)
- To receive update on alternative policy solutions for authentication by NALC before referral back to Full Council  (CB/LN)


	FULL

2024.75. 
	To agree - The date and time of the next meeting (Tuesday 9th April 2024 - Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Meeting of the Council)
Approved (JA/CB)


	FULL

2024.76. 
	Exclusion of public and press – To resolve that in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, Section 1, the public and representatives of press and broadcast media be excluded from the meeting, during the consideration of the following items of business, on the ground that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered


	FULL

2024.77. 
	To note - Update on Clerk qualification status
Clerk is now CiLCA Qualified. 
Pay scale increased by 2 points as per previously agreed appointment terms
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